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Conservation of Range Lands for 
Future Generations 

THOMAS REEVE 

BOX 34, Hurricme 

Soil erosion is not a new process. 
It is old; old as the hills. It 
started with the first winds and 
the first rains and has been going 
on ever since. Erosion was not 
great. at first and nature had a 
way of taking care of it. But 
along came man and upset nature. 
Man moved into the mountains 
with herds of livestock. He over- 
stocked the range, overgrazed the 
land, and left it to erode by wind 
and rain. 

The rancher is not the only one 
to cause damage to our range 
lands. The early pioneers that set- 
tled in the valleys had to go to 
the mountains to cut timber for 
houses, fences and corrals. The 
trails of the wagons provided a 
chance for t,he water to start cut- 
ting into the thick carpet of soil. 
Some pioneers stayed in the moun- 
tains and cut timber to be sold. 
They, too, like the rancher, knew 
nothing about erosion. They cut 
the timber down, burned the un- 
derbrush and left the ground un- 
protected. It didn’t take long aft- 
er that to wash away the soil. 

It was many years later before 
the rancher realized that some- 
thing was happening to the soil of 
his range land. The government 
was also aroused by the washing 
away of range lands. Steps were 
taken to try to prevent further 
losses. On some overgrazed lands, 
the soil was too depleted to be 
brought back into production. 
That was t,he time that ranchers 
and many ot,her men came to real- 
ize how important grass is to the 
United States. The evidence is in 
this statement by John J. Ingalls : 
“Should its harvest fail for a sin- 
gle season famine would depopu- 
late the earth.” 

The Soil Conservation Service, 

Utah 

Forest Service, and many other 
organizations were developed to 
work with the rancher against soil 
erosion. The conservation men and 
ranchers began to study the prob- 
lems. 

The original theme by Thomas 
Reeve of Hurricane, Ut’ah, on 
which t,his article is based, won 
first plac,e in the annual range 
theme contest sponsored by the 
Range Management Department 
at Utah State Agricultural Col- 

lege. This contest, open to all 

high school seniors in Utah, car- 

ries as first prize a free scholar- 
ship to study at the College. 

The major factor was how to 
graze the range and not to over- 
stock it. The problem was to de- 
termine the grazing capability of 
range land. Many experiments 
were tried, but most of them were 
unsatisfactory. The grazing ca- 
pacity of range land cannot be 
pinpointed, since there are differ- 
ences in climate, kinds of grasses, 
and kinds of animals that are 
raised on the land. As time passed 
and experiments added to the 
knowledge of man, improved graz- 
ing methods w e r e established. 
These are still being perfected ev- 
ery day. 

The rancher thinks of himself 
principally as a producer of live- 
stock. He is also concerned with 
the range land and the plants that 
grow on it. He recognizes the 
truth in this statement: “Take 
care of the range and it will take 

care of the stock.” The quality 
of animal produced depends on the 
quality of grass grown. Range 
management moves in a cycle. 
The grass needs the soil to provide 
food for its growth, while the 
rancher needs the grass to stop soil 
erosion and to furnish the proper 
feed for his animals. 

It took a long time for range 
management to be appreciated. At 
first the ranchers and other citi- 
zens didn’t want any part in range 
management. Most people had the 
idea that it belonged only to the 
farmers and the government. The 
ranchers just wouldn’t open their 
minds to it. Now these things 
have changed. Everyone is realiz- 
ing the importance of range man- 
agement. The reason for this 
change is not certain but factors 
such as increasing water shortages 
have contributed. Wider educa- 
tion also helps. 

The way range lands are treated 
has its effect on everyone-even 
the citizens in the cities who claim 
to have no direct interest in the 
problem. About the only time they 
really think of range management 
is in the summertime when the 
water supply is low. Towns, com- 
munities, and citizens worry plenty 
when they are short in their water 
supply, but as soon as the supply 
is back to normal they forget all 
about the water shortage. Range 
management is the key to conserv- 
ing water. When the snow melts 
in the springtime, the soil and 
grass hold the water on the ranges. 
Instead of running off and being 
lost to the ranchers, farmers, and 
the surrounding communities, it is 
held in the mountains for use in 
the summertime. 

The conservation of range lands 
is important, not just to the ranch- 
er, but to cities. If the future 
generation is to prosper, it should 
have the same chance as the ones 
before it had. Our goal is to leave 
this world a better place to live in 
than it was when we came into it. 
Every citizen should take an inter- 
est in range management and help 
conserve the soil. 


